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The Inclusion in HR 25 National Sales Tax Plan of an Income Tax Destroys Credibility and Sincerity of Reform

A Comment Suggesting Proposed HR 25 Sales Tax Section 904 Income Tax be Changed, and HR 25 Sales Tax be Conditional Upon Start of Process to Repeal 16th Amendment To US Constitution

A Comment submitted by Gregg Hoover, Individual

1. HR 25 National Sales Tax not credible with its inclusion of an income tax.
The inclusion in HR 25 proposed section 904 of an income tax would require the retention of the 16th Amendment and the seeds of the system it would otherwise replace. This is also completely counter to HR 25 section 2(f) Congressional finding that the 16th Amendment to the US Constitution be repealed. This contradiction greatly damages the credibility of HR 25 proponents in Congress that the sales tax will replace the income tax, rather than simply be added to the income tax. If the Tax Reform Panel recommends the sales tax, it must also recommend a different method of taxation for proposed code section 904, such as excise taxes, rather than an income tax.

2. Make the National Sales Tax conditional upon introduction and passage of legislation that, upon ratification, will repeal of the 16th Amendment.
Should the Panel choose the HR 25 National Sales Tax, to fully eliminate skepticism and doubt in the minds of the public that we will have both the sales and the income tax, The Tax Reform Panel should recommend that Congress add language to HR to Section 301(d), and to any other relevant places relating to applicability of the national sales tax, to make the effective dates conditional upon passage of a resolution which will send the repeal of the 16th Amendment to the US Constitution to the states for ratification. The new tax plan must give absolute reassurance that it is truly a complete reform and replacement tax code.

Thank you very much for allowing my comment.

Respectfully submitted, 

Gregg Hoover,    April 23, 2005

